
Tamworth Outing Club minutes, January 25, 2021 

Present (via Zoom):  

Board Members: Anne Chant, Amy Berrier, Wyatt Berrier, Suzanne Morgan, Kit 

Morgan, Kathi Brown, Barb Bloomberg, Dylan Alden, Mark Fournier, Teresa 

Fournier, & Robbie Farnum. 

This meeting was called to order at 7:20.   

Secretary’s Report: The December minutes were approved.  

Treasurer’s Report: Treasurer’s report was approved. We have received a 

$5,000 donation from David Little. Amy will ask David if he has any specific 

projects in mind for this money. Wyatt and/or Amy will write a thank you note. 

Total amount received from the annual appeal is well over $5,000. 

Discussion of whether we should ask the Town for $1,000 for baseball program.  
 

TOC Letterhead: 

We need new letterhead. Dylan will check with Minuteman Press about ordering 

some. Note: New letterhead has been printed with an updated layout which 

includes our address and website in the footer. Very nice! 

Trails & Grooming: 

We need more snow! Snow machine duplicate keys have been made, so there 

are no keys with the machine. Kit, Mark, and Robbie have keys.  

There are plans to work on the drag. 

Discussion of Mt. Katherine trail. The bridge over the wet spot should really be in 

place. There was a misunderstanding about whether it is still ok to groom this trail. 

Kit confirms that it is and he will speak with the landowner (Binney). 

Town Rec Department Committee: 

Suzanne and Barb are both serving on this committee, along with Kelly Goodson, 

Jeremy Phillips, Richard Lennon, and Amy Carter. There will be a meeting on 

February 5 for ideas, both during and after Covid. The committee is making 



recommendations and will be creating a spreadsheet of activities by other groups. 

Amy says that she feels the Summer Rec Program for kids is very important. 

Tamworth History Center Exhibit: 

THC has invited the Chocorua Mountain Club, Wonalancet Outdoor Club, and 

Tamworth Outing Club to take part in their summer exhibit. Not sure if this will be 

an indoor or outdoor exhibit (or both?). TOC needs photos and other memorabilia 

to contribute. Who has this kind of thing? 

TOC needs an archivist. Suggestion made to assemble a photo album or 

scrapbook with 2-3 photos (and captions) for each activity/event. We could post a 

request for photos, etc. on the Tamworth Exchange. 

Other Business: 

Amy mentioned that it will be Dudley Laufman’s 90th birthday on February 7. 

Several board members sent him notes via email.  

Barb has invited all who are interested to join her for a complimentary day of 

skiing at Cranmore on February 2.  

Meeting adjourned at 8:11 PM 

Next meeting is February 22, 7:15, via Zoom. 

Minutes submitted by Amy Berrier 


